## Lake News 02 October 2018

newsletter for concerned residents of Pickerel Lake

## **2018-2019 WINTER DRAW DOWN**

The 2018/2019 winter draw down (3 feet) of Pickerel Lake has been approved. The drawdown will begin on or about:

30 October 2018

## ALL WATERCRAFT SHOULD BE REMOVED FROM THE LAKE ON OR BEFORE THIS DATE

The frontage owners are responsible for this cost:

An approximate rate (for this service): \$60-\$70/hour (approximately 30 hours)

## A call for VOLUNTEERS: 20 October @ 9:00 a.m.

Road maintenance, North of Pickerel Drive is in order. Wayne Rioux will donate his time & equipment. Low hanging branches need to be trimmed before ice storms take them down. ALL volunteers are welcomed. Please bring shovels & rakes.

Meet at end of Pickerel dr.

A road fund for the North end of Lakeview drive was established Fall 2014. Nine residents (North of Pickerel Dr.) had contributed to this fund this summer. As of 09 Sept. 2018; there is \$5,069.38 is in this fund. This money is available for improvements to the road, if anyone has any ideas on the best use of this money let me know.

Thank you for your contribution.

For further questions or comments, please contact Bill Dopirak (860)334-1271 or wdopirak@trcc.commnet.edu